
WASTE SERVICES UPDATE REPORT 

 

Item SSE 21/12 referred from Street Scene and Environment Services Advisory 

Board of 8 June 2021 

 

The report of the Director of Street Scene, Leisure and Technical Services updated on 
a number of issues and initiatives managed by the Waste and Street Scene Services 
team and made recommendations relating to fly tipping, the Saturday freighter service 
and the trial roll out to flats in Tonbridge.  Members expressed concerns regarding the 
performance of the Council’s waste service contractor and the long-term sustainability 
of the contract. 
 
RECOMMENDED: That 
 
(1) an officer from Kent County Council’s Intelligence Unit be invited to present an 

item on fly tipping to a future meeting of the Street Scene and Environment 

Services Advisory Board; 

(2) a report on the reinstatement of the Saturday freighter service be presented to 

the next meeting of the Street Scene and Environment Services Advisory Board; 

and 

(3) the roll out of recycling to flats, starting with a trial area, to commence no later 

than the 31 August 2021. 

*Referred to Cabinet 

 


